	
	
	



Meeting of Llangedwyn Community Council
Meeting No. 337
Held Tuesday 18th January 2022
Llangedwyn Village Hall

Present: Nick Powell, Maureen Wilde, Adrian Phillips (Chairperson), Gareth Williams, Jim Maccall, Cllr. Aled Davies and Emma Williams.

337.1: Apologies: 
Glynn Broadbent 
Apologies agreed and accepted by the community council. 

337.2: Minutes of Meeting 336 held on Tuesday 16th November 2021.
The minutes were approved and signed by Adrian Phillips (chairperson)

337.3: Matters Arising:
a. Potholes in Llangedwyn – No work has been carried out.  Cllr. Aled Davies will contact PCC highways to see when they are scheduled to complete the work. 
b. Defibrillator- The cabinet has arrived, and the school governors have agreed it can be attached to the school. EW will contact Llangedwyn FC to collect the cabinet and have it installed. 
c. No Through Road Sign- PCC have put a pole across the road to stop vehicles but have not fitted a sign. A local farmer has put a sign up to stop vehicles from going up the track.  Cllr. Aled Davies will contact PCC to see when the sign will be put in place.  
d. School Closure Threat- This will be reviewed by PCC in March.  The feasibility study on Llansantffraid School was completed.  The result showed the school could not be extended.  
e. Co-Opt to Community Council- 1 person has shown interest.  AP will contact them.  

337.4 Correspondence Sent
a. A press report from November meeting has been sent to the Advertizer, county Times and Chronicle.
b. Precept form sent to PCC

337.5 Correspondence Received/Business
a) Email from Anthony Gosling
Anthony Gosling sent an email with regards to the road incidents outside of the church.  In reply to his email the Chevrons are to be fixed by PCC and the police are monitoring the speed in the village. AP and EW will respond to Anthony. 
b) PCC acknowledged receipt of Precept form.

337.6 Planning Matters 
a) 1 planning application approved. Demolition of existing side porch and erection of single storey extension, carport, internal alterations and insulate and render existing external walls. 

337.7 Finance
a) No bank statements received. 
b) No further enquiries for the audit.


337.8 AOB 
Following Storm Arwen when a lot of villagers were without power and water for several days and weeks JM would like to discuss emergency response ideas in the community. 

a) Co-Ordinator for the area
b) 4x4 support volunteers to help with supplies and prescription collection. 
c) Warmth and comfort. Having a place where people can go to get warmth and hot food and drink.  
d) Pet/animal support.  People do not want to leave their homes as they have pets to feed.
e) Emergency first aiders and de-fib trained.  A list of people who are first aid trained and set up de-fib training for the villagers. 
It was agreed this is a good idea and everyone needs support.  The main issue is the power company did not give an estimate when the power would be back on.  This would have to be a community volunteer scheme. It was agreed JM would investigate this further. 

Broadband delivered from Broadway.
Nick Powell has attended meetings with Broadway and the letters of interest have gone out to residents.  NP has received several letters back and others have replied online.  If we have enough interest and the installation goes ahead it could take up to 2 years due to Broadway having to deal with the grants. 

Jubilee Club 
Maureen Wilde would like to start the Jubilee Club up again this is a lunch club for the over 60’s.  Covid has stopped so many things it would be good for community events to come back.  

Queens Platinum Jubilee
What are we going to do for the Queens Platinum Jubilee?  This is over a 4 day weekend but also in school half term.  Many people will go away for half term but it would be good for the villagers to have an event.  It was agreed this would be discussed further with locals and Llangedwyn School.

Hunt Issues
We have received an email from Frank Mullins with regards to an issue with Wynstay Hunt.  Community Council discussed the issues but this is not a council issue and the email will be passed onto Wynstay Estate.  

Next Meeting February 15th 2022




	
	
	



